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April 25, 2022 

Dr. Ian Affleck, 
Associate Dean, Faculty of Science 
University of the Fraser Valley 
(& Chair, BCCUPMS) 

Email: ian.affleck@ufv.ca 

Dear Dr. Affleck: 

RE: Congratulations on the 100th Meeting of BCCUPMS 

On behalf of the BC Council on Admissions & Transfer, we would like to extend our congratulations to you and  your 

colleagues throughout the BCCUPMS community on reaching the remarkable milestone of holding your 100th meeting. 

As you know, this articulation committee predates BCCAT (est. 1989) and the formalization of inter-institutional transfer 

in BC. It first met in 1967 when Ralph James (UBC) organized a meeting “for the Departments of Mathematics in the 

universities to extend a helping hand to their colleagues in the two-year colleges”. 

For more than five decades, this group has stood as a compelling example of what can be achieved through 

collaboration, sustained focus, and a shared passion for advancing learner mobility. 

Once again, congratulations to you and all of BCCUPMS, and sincere thanks for your significant contributions to 

improving transfer and articulation in support of BC students. 

Very best regards, 

Dr. Robert Fleming Mr. Jim Hamilton 
Executive Director and Co-Chair, BCCAT BCCAT Co-Chair & Retired President, Okanagan College 

cc:  - Jane Butterfield, Associate Teaching Professor; Mathematics and Statistics, University of Victoria  (Vice-Chair) 
- Susan Oesterle, Associate Dean, Faculty of Science & Technology, Douglas College (System Liaison Person)


